
All baptized Christians are invited to receive Holy Communion. 
Please follow the usher’s direction in coming forward. Also, if you 
need to receive Holy Communion at your pew, please make your need 
known to one of the ushers. If you would like to be baptized, we want 
to baptize you! See Fr. Steve or Rev. Pam.

We invite all visitors to sign our Guest Book in the Narthex, where 
you first entered the Church, and take a moment to fill out the Visitor’s 
Card found in the pew rack, then drop it in the collection plate during 
the service or hand it to one of the clergy as you leave. The Nursery, 
located off the Gallery, is open during the 9:00am service.

FOR OUR VISITORS OR NEWCOMERS

Holy Trinity Episcopal Church BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 
June 9/10, 2018

Gluten-Free Communion Wafers: For those that require special dietary 
restrictions, we now have gluten-free, wheat-free, dairy-free, corn-free, 
soy-free communion wafers. Please inform the clergy of your needs.

Large Print copies of the Book of Common Prayer are available in 
the rack at the back of the church. Pick one up if you need a copy, or 
ask an usher to bring you one.

FOR YOUR HEALTH 
June is National Safety Month so watch for tips to provide a 
safe summer. The Health Ministry Team will be doing a “table“ 
safety forum during coffee hour on June 24. Stop at the table for 
information, samples, or just to chat.
Thanks to the 31 parishioners that came to the monthly blood 
pressure screening. We are always encouraged to see and know 
our members are taking care of their earthly “tent”.
Yoga for Health will meet this Monday in Lewis Hall, 6:00-7:15pm. 
$5 donation. For info and to sign up, call Peggy Snead at 242-9425.
Exercise Class continues on Mondays at 2:00pm in Lewis Hall.
Chair Yoga continues this Wednesday at 4:00pm in Lewis Hall. 
Come meet our new instructor, Talancia Pea! Classes are $3.

OUTREACH CORNER

Send Me Lord is a ministry that helps our parishioners with rides 
when needed. If you are willing to give someone a ride to and from 
church, even once a month, please call the church office (321-723-
5272) or Betty Shanks (321-728-2703).
Our Thrift Shop Truck Driver needs some help: Many of 
the items we are called on to pick up for donation and furniture 
purchased to be delivered require two people to lift. We need a 
volunteer who can work one or two days a week (just a few hours) 
to help our driver. This is not a forever commitment - perfect for 
teachers and students. If you can help, please call Kathy Walker at 
the shop 727-2797, at home 327-2025 on her cell 292-0353, or via 
e-mail at changes66@outlook.com.
South Brevard Sharing Center BIN (Bring In Necessities) 
program: please keep the BIN Lighthouse in mind where you can 
deposit all of those health and hygiene items that clutter your 
bathroom drawers and linen closets such as shampoo, soap, razors 
and shave cream, diapers and wipes, toilet paper, and donations 
need to be unopened, unused articles. The BIN Lighthouse is 
located in the Narthex.
Red Wagon: Holy Trinity provides food to the Distribution Center that 
serves as a “food pantry” for 26 agencies in Brevard County. What 
items would you or your family want to donate for others? Please 
place your non-perishable food in the Red Wagon in the Narthex and 
pray for those who will be enjoying the food you gave. Please do not 
bring expired food.

Newsletter Folders are needed to help assemble the newsletter this 
Friday, March 23 at 9:00am in Lewis Hall. Goodies will be served!

Health Ministry will host the Coffee Hour which takes place after 
the 9:00am service in the Parish Hall. To find it, exit the church’s east 
entrance, take a left and follow the sidewalk north. All are welcome!

Rev. Pam’s Bible Study will meet this Monday, June 11 at 11:00am 
in Lewis Hall, and will continue their study of 2 Kings. All are welcome! 
Questions? Ask Rev. Pam. 

CHILDREN & YOUTH PROGRAMS
•	 Vacation Bible School: Hero Central! Children age 3 through 

the 6th grade are invited to join us for our VBS program on 
June 18 -22, 2018 from 9:00am - 12:00pm for only $15 for the 
whole week ($45 family maximum)! Register online today at 
holytrinitymelbourne.org. Deadline to register is JUNE 10! 

•	 Sermon Notes for Kids are available in the Narthex for older 
children to help guide their participation in worship. 

•	 Children’s Chapel continues every Sunday during the 9:00am 
worship service. Children 7 & under are invited to follow the 
cross to chapel following the New Testament lesson. They return 
to the service at The Peace in time for the Eucharist. 

•	 Youth Sunday School continues today following the 9:00am 
worship service in Lewis Hall. 

•	 Elementary Sunday School is on break for the summer, and 
will resume on August 12.

•	 Treasure Kids Club is on break for the summer, and will 
resume on August 22.

•	 Wednesday Night Youth Group is on break for the summer, 
and will resume on August 15.

For more info, contact KC Crawley, Director of Children, Youth and 
Family Ministries, at KCCrawley@holytrinitymelbourne.org.

The church's public WIFI 
is HTCHURCH and the password is holy1830.

The flowers on the Altar today are given to the glory of God with 
prayers for a fun-filled Hero Central Vacation Bible School. God Bless 
the teachers, volunteers and children that they “May Discover Their 
Strength in God”.

Forgot your checkbook? To make your offering or to 
donate to the church online, scan this QR code with your 
smart phone. You may also set up recurring payments 
to fulfill your pledge. Visit www.holytrinitymelbourne.
org. To give by text message, simply text the amount 

you wish to give to 321-333-4203. If this is your first time giving by 
text, you will be asked to fill out a simple form. After your initial 
setup, giving will be as simple as sending a text message. 

A Wheelchair Accessible Van is needed! If you or someone you 
know has a wheelchair accessible van to sell, please call Lorraine 
McKenzie at 908-370-4210.

Fr. Steve’s Bible Study will meet this Wednesday, June 13 at 11:30am 
in Lewis Hall. They are studying the Gospel of Mark. All are welcome! 
Questions? See Fr. Steve.

Coloring the Scriptures will meet this Tuesday, June 12 at 11:00am 
in Lewis Hall. Questions? Contact Rev. Meghan.

CAMP WINGMANN SUMMER CAMPS! Register today at www.
campwingmann.org! 

•	 June 17-22	  Camp St. Barnabas (Middle School)
•	 June 24-29	  Camp Trinity (Elementary School)
•	 July 8-13	  Camp St. Peter (Senior High)
•	 July 15-20	  Camp St. Francis (Middle School)
•	 July 22-27 *	  Camp St. Mary (Elementary School)

* KC Crawley will be the Program Director!
NOTE: JOSHUA (JJ) JOSEPH IS THE NEW SUMMER CAMP DIRECTOR!
Camp Wingmann Scholarships: We have scholarships available 
for camp sessions at Camp Wingmann this summer. If you wish to 
receive a scholarship for your child to attend camp, please contact 
Keith Cain in the church office before you register your child for 
camp. The scholarship process has changed and Keith can provide 
the information you need for registration. 
PARENTS: Please call the church office to let us know which camp 
your child is attending so we can be in prayer for them during that 
week. 

Prison Ministry Adult Forum: TODAY - June 10: Chaplain Nancy 
Oliver from Hope for North Brevard will be with us today at 10:30am 
in Parish Hall for an Adult Forum to discuss her Prison Ministry. Nancy 
is the full time Chaplain at the Brevard County Jail. Please join us!

Holy Trinity is going back to the Holy Land! Holy Trinity's next 
trip to the Holy Land is scheduled for June 3-13, 2019. Please join us 
for one of the following informational meetings if interested in going: 
Thursday, June 28 at 2:00pm (Lewis Hall); Sunday, July 1 at 10:30am 
(Parish Hall); and Thursday, July 19 at 7:00pm (Lewis Hall).

Henegar Center Season Tickets Now Available: Sarah and Cliff 
Bragdon will have a table during Coffee Hour this Sunday, after the 
9:00am service. Great shows for 2018-19 including The Wiz, Willie 
Wonka, West Side Story, Tarzan and Bonnie & Clyde. Special prices 
again this year, bring check or credit card, tax deductible. Ranked 
Number 1 Community Theater in Brevard for program excellence!



HOLY TRINITY WEEKLY CALENDAR
THURSDAY 6/14
	 9:30a	 Staff Meeting
	12:00p	 LiftUp Luncheon (PH)
	 5:30p	 Finance Meeting (LH)
	 6:30p	 Vestry Meeting (LH)
FRIDAY 6/15
Assistant Rector’s Day Off
SATURDAY 6/16
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	Holy Eucharist - Rite II
SUNDAY 6/17: Father's Day
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
	 9:15a	 Children’s Chapel (Nursery)
	10:00a 	 Holy Eucharist (Buena 
		  Vida)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I

SUNDAY 6/10
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
	 9:15a	 Children’s Chapel (Nursery)
	10:30a	 Adult Forum: Prison 
		  Ministry (PH)
	10:30a	 Youth Group (LH)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I
MONDAY 6/11
	 9:30a	 Flower Arranging
	11:00a	 Bible Study (LH)	
	 2:00p	 Exercise Class (LH)
	 6:00p	 Yoga for Health (LH)
TUESDAY 6/12
Co-Rectors' Day Off
	11:00a	 Coloring the Scriptures (LH)
WEDNESDAY 6/13
	 7:00a	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)
	10:30a 	 HE/Healing (Church)
	11:30a	 Bible Study (LH)
	 4:00p	 Chair Yoga (LH)
	 5:00p	 Handbell Rehearsal (LWR)
	 6:30p	 Family Choir (LWR)
	 6:30p	 Buildings & Grounds (LH)

HOLY TRINITY CLERGY
Bishop 	 The Rt. Rev. Gregory O. Brewer
Co-Rectors'	 The Revs. Pamela & Stephen Easterday
Assistant Rector 
	 for Pastoral Care	 The Rev. Meghan Farr
Rector Emeritus	 The Rev. William G. Lewis
Deacon	 The Rev. Stacey Westphal
Deacon Emeritus, Retired	 The Rev. Vicky Collins
Lower School Chaplain	 Garcia Barnswell Schmidt
Upper School Chaplain	 The Rev. Amy Turner

BIRTHDAYS 

Holy Trinity would like to extend 
warm birthday and anniversary 

wishes to all who are celebrating a 
special day in the upcoming week.

ANNIVERSARIES 

10	 Jim Fletcher
	 Vicky Peake 
	 Charise Mormile
11	 June Milton
	 Linda Trauterman
12	 Gary Leverett
	 Frank Bourne
13	 Helen Smallidge
	 Dominique Harris
	 Katarina Karlsson
14	 Cindy Ferris
	 Tori Seybold
15	 Marg Gehrig
	 Dawn Kiefer

10	 Edward & Carol Hakkila
	 Al & Bonnie Merritt
11	 Steve & Jeannette Russell
15	 Grant & Jane Kilps
	 David & Bonnie Warren
16	 Fred & Susie Kilgallin

HOLY TRINITY VESTRY 
Mike Crews ‘21: Sr. Warden
Milt Miller ‘19: Jr. Warden

Kevin Bartczak ‘20: Treasurer 
Frank Dawson ‘19: Clerk

Gail Pearson: Assistant Treasurer
Janet Gray ‘19: Worship, Stewardship, Healing Prayer Ministry
Jeanne Hakkila-Wills ‘19: Demographics & Strategic Planning

Jay Olsson ‘20: Health Ministry
John Seybold ‘20: Stewardship

Roger Teurfs ‘20: Audit Committee Coordinator, HTEA Vestry 
Representative

Kevin Arter ‘21: Hospitality
Linda Edwards ‘21: Newcomer Ministry

Ted Peters ‘21: Family Ministries

MONDAY
	 9:30a	 Flower Arranging
	11:00a	 Bible Study (LH)	
	 2:00p	 Exercise Class (LH)
	 6:00p	 Yoga for Health (LH)
	 6:15p	 HTEC Foundation Board (LH)

TUESDAY
Co-Rectors' Day Off
	10:00a	 Daughters of the King (LH)
	10:00a	 Prayer Shawl Ministry (LH)
	10:00a	 St. Catherine’s Guild (LH)
	11:00a	 Coloring the Scriptures (LH)
	12:15p	 Keenagers (LH)

LAY MINISTERS
Ushers
	 7:30 Service: 	 Kevin Bartczak, Tom Otten
	 9:00 Service:	 Danny Stone, Susie Kilgallin, Andy Hills, 
		  Jack Ryals
Lectors
	 Saturday: 	 Margot Reed
	 7:30 Service: 	 Jenifer Marx, Jackie Menzel
	 9:00 Service: 	 Nora and Mark Kirschner
	11:15 Service: 	 Heather Goodwin, Peggy Snead

LEMS
	 Saturday: 	 Margot Reed
	 7:30 Service: 	 Janet Gray, Jackie Menzel
	 9:00 Service: 	 Dawn Shanks, Chris Arter
	11:15 Service: 	 Carla Hughes, Heather Goodwin

Acolytes
	 7:30 Service: 	 Polly Adams, Joe Glover, Chuck Conway
	 9:00 Service: 	 Harry Jachec, Sarah Kimmerling, Holly Grant
	11:15 Service: 	 Carla Hughes, Heather Goodwin

Greeters		  Linda Edwards, Dean Wesenberg

Prayer Team		  Bill and Beverly Lewis

Vergers		  Vern Lester, Fred Ruddle
Altar Guild Team	 Margo Angleton, Sherry Ryals, Julie Derrick,
		  Beth McMullan, Connie Dow, Linda Leone,
		  Dorothy Forde

CHURCH STAFF 
Rev. Stephen Easterday	 frsteve@holytrinitymelbourne.org
Rev. Pamela Easterday	 revpam@holytrinitymelbourne.org 
Rev. Meghan Farr	 revmeghan@holytrinitymelbourne.org
Barbara Bayley, 
Organist, 7:30am	 b12bayley@cfl.rr.com
Madelyn Belt, Financial Assistant	
KC Crawley, Dir. of Children, 
Youth and Family Ministries	 kccrawley@holytrinitymelbourne.org
Amy Cain, 
Substitute Secretary	 office@holytrinitymelbourne.org 
Keith Cain,
Financial Administrator	 kcain@holytrinitymelbourne.org
Justin Clermont,	
5:00pm Worship Leader	 jlclermont87@icloud.com
Eloise Evans, Choir Director	 eloise@cfl.rr.com
Daniel Farr, Kitchen Manager	 dafarr79@gmail.com
Benjamin Kubwimana
Youth Ministry Assistant	 benjamink@holytrinitymelbourne.org
Sharon Lester & Cheryl	
Stephens, Parish Secretaries	 office@holytrinitymelbourne.org 
Patti Loyd,
Connections Coordinator	 ployd@holytrinitymelbourne.org 
Megan Paauwe, 
Children's Ministry Assistant	 mpaauwe@holytrinitymelbourne.org
Dale Pierce,
Facilities Manager	 justdale@holytrinitymelbourne.org
CW Sorrows, 
11:15am Worship Leader	 unomaestro1@yahoo.com
David Vogeding, Organist, 9:00 & 11:15am	
Carolyn Wilt, Parish Nurse	 carolynw@holytrinitymelbourne.org
Website: 	 www.holytrinitymelbourne.org

Church Office:	 1830 S. Babcock Street
	 Melbourne, FL 32901 
	 Phone: 321-723-5272

• • • CONGRATULATIONS • • •
Grace Elizabeth Taylor

Congratulations to Grace's parents, Jason 
and Molly Taylor; and her grandparents, 

Kathy and Norman Shumate

15	 Alex Wills
16	 Margot Martin
	 Barbara Rodier

Susan Hill passed away on June 1. Her service was 
held on June 7 at Florida Memorial Gardens.

• • • CONDOLENCES • • •

May they go from strength to strength in lives of perfect service 
in God’s heavenly Kingdom. Please keep their families and 
friends in your prayers.

John (Jack) Hartley passed away on June 5. Jack's service will be 
held on Saturday, June 16 at 2:00pm in the church.

Mildred Ritter passed away on June 4. Her service was held on June 
9 at Brownlie Maxwell Funeral Home.

Nancy C. Marra, who passed away in 2016, will be interred in the 
Holy Trinity Memorial Garden on Sunday, June 24 at 1:30pm.


